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Ref: Southfields resurfacing

andswor

Dear Resident / Business Occupier, Date: 12 July 2022
Carriageway Resurfacing — Southfields

As the current phase of Public Realm Improvements in Southfields nears its completion, we will now
resurface the carriageway. The works are programmed to commence on 25 July 2022 and are
expected to take 8 nights to complete, weather permitting. No works will be carried out at the
weekend. -

In order to keep traffic disruption including bus services in the area to a minimum, and as required by
Transport for London (TfL), it is necessary to carry out the works at night only. Works will generally
take place between the hours of 20:00hrs and 05:00hrs. The contractor has been instructed to cease
all noisy excavation works before 23:00hrs.

During the works, the roads listed below will be closed.

Road Road closure dates

Augustus Road 25 and 26 July

Augustus Road 27 and 28 July

Wimbledon Park Road between its junctions with Gartmoor Gardens and

Wimbledon Park Road between its junctions with Crowthorne Close and

Replingham Road between its junctions with Wimbledon Park Road and
Clonmore Street 29 July and 1 August

Augustus Road between its junctions with Wimbledon Park Road and

Sutherland Grove 2 and 3 August

Also, it will be necessary to close the side roads adjacent to the resurfacing however local access will
be maintained and parking suspensions will be in place to enable turn around areas.

Advance notice will be placed on site prior to the closure and diversion routes will be signposted when
the roads are closed. Bus service for Routes 39, 493 and 639 will be diverted during the works,
please see TfL notices at the bus stops for details.

If you have any comments or concerns please contact us at the above email address.

We apologise in advance for any inconvenience that these essential works cause residents and
businesses.

We shall endeavour to keep noise disruption to a minimum. We also aim to complete the works
quickly so that the newly improved roads can be reopened for everyone’s benefit.

Thank you for bearing with us.

Yours faithfully,

A\

Henry Cheung - Head of Engineering

Director of Environment and Community Services: Paul Chadwick



